
February 7, 1993 . 

INVITATION TO THE 1992 ANNUAL PARISH ASSEMBLY 

Dear Church Members: 

The Deacon in Charge and Parish Council of St. Gregory of Narek Armenian Church 
cordially invite you to participate in our Annual Parish Assembly to be held on Sunday, 
February 28, 1993 in the Cultural Hall. On that day Church Services will be followed by a 
light luncheon and the meeting will commence at 1 :00 p.m. 

The Annual Parish Assembly is one of the most important functions in our church. It is a 
moral obligation and duty for each member in good standing to participate in this meeting. 
Please remember only dues paying members in good standing can vote. 

1992 Elected Parish Council Officers 

Florence Karoghlanian 
Ara Bagdasarian 
Archie Andonian 
Jack Hacherian 
Russell Arslanian 
Serop Demirjian 
Haig Arpajian 

Diocesan Delegate 

Nominating Committee 

Auditing Committee 

Chairperson 
Vice Chairman 
Secretary 
Treasurer 
Assistant Treasurer 
Advisor 
Advisor 

Jack Hacherian 
Kevork Arslanian (alternate) 

Anita Arpajian 
Louise Demirjian 
Arek Torosian 

Grace Arslanian 
Jeanne Arslanian 
Jay Bagdasarian 
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